[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                Dungannon Town Council Minutes
                                                              October 1st, 2018
PRESENT: Mayor Horne, James Lane, George Hensley, Kristi Farmer, Nina Begley, Greg Baker and Terrina Ward.

OTHERS PRESENT:  Marsha Joseph, Matt Baker.  

Debra called the meeting to order and lead the Pledge, George lead in prayer.  Terrina read the minutes of the last meeting.  Nina made a motion to approve the minutes, Kristi second, all in favor and the motion carried.
   
PUBLIC COMMENT: Marsha with Habitat for Humanity wants to know if the Town can give them a variance on the properties at Blueberry Hills so they can have clear boundaries if they sell any of the homes.  Greg is checking planning and zoning and will get back to Marsha.
Matt Baker gave a monthly report on the Sheriff’s office statistics.
 MAYOR’S UPDATES:  The Mayor let everyone know about the leak in well one and the check valve has been replaced.  The Mayor also let everyone know we are waiting on our engineer to get back to us on the cost of running a camera into well one to see if it can be repaired.  The Mayor also said the screens on the pumps need to be cleaned.  The Mayor let everyone know that the fire hydrant test to see if the town had enough water pressure to carry Mountain Top Timbers sprinkler system came back and we do have enough pressure.  The Mayor let everyone know about the $15,334.00 owed in back taxes.  The Mayor also asked everyone to patronize the Country Side deli and auction.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  James made a motion to accept the financial report George second all in favor and the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:  
NEW BUSINESS: Kristi made a motion to give the Fire Department there $10,000.00 in grant funds Nina second all in favor and the motion was carried.
.
 EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS: The Mayor asked the Council if we can make an ordinance to have water customers winterize their own water meters so we don’t have so many to bust in the winter.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Kristi told everyone the Christmas parade will be on December the 8th at 5:00pm.

 ADJOURNMENT: At 6:50pm James made a motion to adjourn Kristi second all in favor and the motion carried.
Taken and written by Terrina Ward
